Solar Working Group

MINUTES
August 7, 2008
10 AM – 12PM

DEP Rachel Carson Building, Harrisburg

2nd Floor Auditorium
Solar Working Group Members Present:
	Amy Sturges
	PLCM & PSATC

	Becky Campbell
	PA DEP/PEDA

	Ben Junkin
	PA Department of Agriculture, for Mike Pechart

	Birgitte Chapman
	EAPA

	Carmen LaRosa
	PADEP/ OETD

	Charles McPhedran
	PennFuture

	Doug Hill
	CCAP

	Elam Herr
	PSATS

	Greg Skotnicki
	PA Department of Revenue

	Jeffrey Heishman
	PSAB

	John Quigley
	DCNR

	Lance Simmens
	Office of the Governor

	Libby Dodson
	PADEP/ OETD

	Mark Connolly
	MSEIA

	Mark Hand
	PADEP/ OETD

	Maureen Guttman
	PADEP

	Maureen Mulligan
	Solar Alliance

	Michael Love
	EAPA

	Robb Jetty
	 UPC Solar

	Ron Celentano
	MSEIA/SDF/CES

	Steve Wolf
	PA Workforce Investment Board

	Sue LeGros
	Solar Alliance

	Tom Tuffey
	Penn Future


Others Present:
	Bill Rouston
	SEF

	Bob May
	St. Lawrence Borough

	Don Strong
	Solar Pennsylvania

	Joe Leighton
	PA Solar

	Jurgem Balitzky
	Energy Alternatives

	Steve Gabrielle
	PPL


Welcome and Introductions:

Lance Simmens welcomed all attendees.
Administrative Matters:

None
Solar Ordinance Strawman Discussion:

Tom Tuffey and Charley McPhedran prepared a strawman and distributed it for review.  Tom stated that the strawman was intended to apply to solar installations larger than 500 W and smaller than 200 kW.  The strawman attempts to balance the concerns of protecting solar access, protecting nearby property owner rights, and to address the local government approval process.
Some of the working group members expressed concern that the strawman was capturing only smaller-scale projects.  The group debated for and against having a separate large-scale solar model ordinance.  Tom suggested developing a small-scale model ordinance first, and keeping a large-scale model ordinance as a lower priority.  In the interest of time, the group agreed to move forward without consensus.

Charley reviewed the full contents of the strawman with the group, then suggested that the group tackle what are expected to be the largest issues of debate.  Elam Herr stated that multiple model ordinances might be necessary to capture the different legal systems that exist within the local governments.  Maureen Mulligan requested that the local governments provide educational presentations so that the other group members understand these differences better.  It was agreed that in September, the local government representatives would present this material to the group.

The group began to focus on Section 7 C-G and Section 8 in the strawman.  First the group debated over whether neighbors should be entitled to a hearing over a solar project.  Mr. May, a representative from St. Lawrence Borough, suggested that in lieu of a hearing, homeowners pay an application fee when seeking approval for solar projects.  Elected local government supervisors would then vote on projects at regularly scheduled elected officials’ meetings.  

The group debated the issue of solar access rights.  There was no consensus.  Tom Tuffey asked Charley to investigate previous law cases involving solar access issues and be prepared to discuss his findings with the group in September.  Maureen Guttman suggested that a policy paper be prepared on solar access issues.  
The group briefly shifted focus onto the permitting process for solar systems.  There was debate over what should be considered appropriate installer qualifications.  Robb Jetty and Ron Celentano agreed to draft suggested language for this topic.  The group did not feel prepared to hold an in-depth discussion of permitting. 

Tom and Lance agreed to rework the strawman and distribute it to the group before the September meeting.

Upcoming Meetings:
September 4, 2008 10AM-12PM: Room 105, Rachel Carson Building

October 2, 2008 10AM-12PM: Room 105, Rachel Carson Building
Action Items:

· Tom Tuffey, Lance Simmens, and Charley McPhedran will revise the strawman and distribute to the group before the September meeting.
· Charley McPhedran will investigate solar access law cases and advise the group on this issue in September.
· Robb Jetty and Ron Celentano will develop draft language defining appropriate solar installer qualifications.

· The local government representatives will educate the rest of the group about their processes at the September meeting.
